MINUTES
VILLAGE OF HEBRON
VILLAGE BOARD MEETING
SEPTEMBER 5, 2017

President Martinez called the meeting to order at 7:03p.m.

Trustees Shepherd, Ritzert, Vole, Mogan and Lange answered aye to roll call. Trustee Canfield was absent. Also present were President Martinez. There were 8 people present in the audience.

Public comments

A resident asked what the changes were to the Public Peace Ordinance. President Martinez explained that the Board would be going over it later. Someone asked about a disturbance of the peace that had happened. President Martinez said she was not aware of the issue and suggested they call County to see if they were called. It was asked what the other ordinance that the Village was considering passing was. President Martinez explained that it was for the order of business.

Discussion and vote to the Audit 2016/17

the Auditor George Roach was present. Trustee Ritzert asked if there were any problems found in the Audit. Mr. Roach that in his opinion it was a clean Audit. He explained to the Board that they go over some of the invoices, they call the Banks to get information on income but they do not decide if the moneys are spent wisely. We sometimes re-class some items and that is normal. Mr. Roach then told the Board of some upcoming changes from the State referring to working on a cash basis and that it would be changing to modified accrual. Trustee Shepherd made a motion to approve the Audit 2016/17 as presented. Trustee Lange seconded the motion. Trustees Shepherd, Ritzert, Vole, Mogan and Lange approved the motion by answering aye. Motion carried.

Discussion and vote to waive the raffle license fee for the Fire Dept. pig roast

Trustee Lange made a motion to approve waiving the raffle license fee for the Fire Dept. pig roast. Trustee Ritzert seconded the motion. Trustees Shepherd, Ritzert, Vole, Mogan, Lange and Canfield approved the motion by answering aye. Motion carried.

Discussion and vote to adopt an ordinance amending chapter 4 offenses against public peace and morals, to add new section to the Village Code

Trustee Mogan spoke to the Board and explained that some things had happened over the summer that brought this Ordinance to his attention. He told the Board that it was already on the books at Lake in the Hills where he had been an officer. President Martinez thought there were already laws on the books to cover what the Ordinance went over. Trustee Mogan explained that the property owner or tenant could receive a ticket themselves if they knew of illegal acts going on at their property and did not report it. Trustee Lange thought there could be an issue with neighbors using this in their disputes. Trustee Mogan thought it gave the Police a better tool to use. Trustee Ritzert ask that it be tabled until Attorney Smoron was at the next meeting. Tabled

Discussion and vote to approve an ordinance amending chapter 8 of the Village Code, Order of Business

President Martinez addressed the Board. She explained to them she was updating the ordinance to reflect the order of business to include a second public comment. There will also be a public comment section which will require residents to sign in if they choose to speak at public comments. Each resident will get 3minutes to speak; this will ensure everyone gets a chance to be heard. Trustee Vole did not agree with the public comment section and thought it was just cutting people off. Trustee Mogan asked that the Ordinance would include video in with the portion for photos. Trustee Ritzert made a motion to approve

MINUTES VILLAGE OF HEBRON VILLAGE BOARD MEETING SEPTEMBER 5, 2017

the Ordinance to amend chapter 8 of the Village Code, order of business and to include the video per Trustee Mogan request. Trustee Mogan seconded the motion. Trustees Shepherd, Ritzert, Mogan and Lange approved the motion by answering aye. Trustee Vole answered nay. Motion carried.

Discussion to adopt an employee manual

Tabled

Discussion and Presentations; Sarah Schremph and insurance co.

None

Public comments

A member of the public spoke up and said they were in support of the Ordinance that Trustee Mogan had brought to the Board (Amending Chapter 4 offences against public safety and morals....)

Board comments

Trustee Ritzert told Chief Donlea that the Village still needed to purchase a decibel meter. Trustee Vole wanted to know if the people building the storage units had picked up permits yet. President Martinez thought he should contact Mr. Toporek to see. Trustee Lange told the Board that he likes the new website. Trustee Mogan also liked the new website but asked that an anonymous tip link be added to the Police section. All of the Trustees and President were in favor of the addition.

Attorney's comment

Adjournment

8:26

Rose Smith-Miller

Lose M. Smith-Miller

Village Clerk

Kimmy Martinez Village President